
In November our class set off on a trip to Prague, where we were supposed to spend
two lovely days.

Everything seemed to be going well until we were informed that a vandal had stolen
some railway wires, and we had no idea how long the delay would be. We had a
tour scheduled at the National Bank in Prague, which we won as champions in the
game FINGER PLAY. The tour was planned for 10 a.m., but a 194-minute delay
complicated everything. Most of us took advantage of the unexpected downtime to
catch up on some sleep.

We arrived in Prague around 12:30 p.m., and luckily, the bank staff was very
accommodating, allowing us to have at least a brief tour despite the significant
delay. During the visit, we saw the second-largest coin in the world, vault doors,
learned how to spot a counterfeit banknote, and were guided through the "For the
Currency" program. We thoroughly enjoyed the entire tour, gaining plenty of
knowledge and winning some great prizes.
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After the tour, we headed to Wenceslas Square,
where we had an hour of free time to grab a
proper meal. Once we had eaten, we all
gathered at the statue of St. Wenceslas and
continued towards our accommodation. On the
way, our classmate Sabča and Mr. Prokeš
parted ways with us, as they headed home.

NOW THE REAL FUN BEGINS!

We arrived at the accommodation, looking
forward to enjoying a fun evening in Prague.
However, the complications started as soon as
we arrived. The receptionist was very
unpleasant and tried to overcharge us.

Thankfully, our homeroom teacher, Mrs.
Banetskaya, and Mr. Málek sorted everything
out, and despite the disagreements with the
staff, we were eventually allowed to check in.
Once in our rooms, we all got ready for our
evening adventure in Prague. At 10:00 p.m., we
all met back at the hostel and went to sleep. 

GOOD NIGHT!
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Wake-up call was at 8 a.m., and we were headed to the Police Museum. On the way,
we stopped for breakfast at Billa, where the line was so long it felt like they were
giving something away for free. At the museum, we were greeted by a friendly staff.
We put our things away and were eager to see what awaited us. Our guide prepared
worksheets for us to fill in based on the information we would learn from the
museum exhibits. We all really enjoyed it, and the exhibition was fascinating. We got
to see a variety of uniforms, weapons, and even original weapons used in actual
crimes, such as the knife used by Ladislav Hojer to commit his murders.

The tour ended around noon. We then headed to Wenceslas Square, where we had
another break for lunch and some shopping. Our meeting point was once again by
the statue, and from there, we made our way to the Main Train Station. The train
ride went by fairly quickly, and we all parted ways at the Otrokovice train station.
Despite the various complications, we really enjoyed the trip, and the memories will
stay with us for a long time.

We would like to thank Mr. Prokeš, Mrs. Banetskaya, and Mr. Málek for the
wonderful time we had in Prague.


